INFORMATION FOR INSTRUCTORS
ABOUT THE PSYCHOLOGY DEPARTMENT’S

ONLINE SUBJECT POOL

SONA Systems, the online participant management system (http://csustan.sona-systems.com/), is a convenient way for researchers in the Department of Psychology to recruit participants. Instructors may also use SONA if they choose to offer students course credit (i.e. extra credit) for participating in research studies.
INSTRUCTORS:
If you would like to offer students course credit for participating in research, please email Dr. Annie Guichard (aguichard@csustan.edu) and specify the name of the course, the course number and the section number for each course in which you are offering extra credit.  Or, you may activate/add your class yourself, using the admin login and password. 
Your course will then be added to the SONA website. When students log on to the website, they will see a list of all courses for which extra credit is being offered, and will be asked to select the course(s) in which they are enrolled. Students may select more than one course if they are enrolled in more than one class offering extra credit. 

Please remind your students to select the correct course(s) because if they select the wrong course, there is no easy way to assign their earned credits to the correct course at the end of the semester.   Please also remind your students that they must assign the credits they earn to a class, unassigned credits will not be automatically assigned to a course (or courses) for them.     

At the end of the semester, each instructor will be able to access an online SONA file that contains the names and student ID numbers of students who participated in research and assigned credit(s) to his or her class. 

Please remind your students to assign their earned credits by the deadline: FRIDAY, DECEMBER 11th. Any credits assigned after that date will not be counted in their extra credit total for your class. You may retrieve your credit file any time after that date.  
Please email me (aguichard@csustan.edu) if you have any questions or comments about the subject pool.  Thank you.

Important Note: Please email me if you do not already have the SONA administrator username and password. Many faculty members are already using the administrator account to manage their own courses and extra credit. Furthermore, if you are teaching a research seminar, you will be able create researcher accounts for your students, post, activate, and keep track of your students’ studies. Finally, please remind your students that if they have questions about Qualtrics, refer them to http://www.csustan.edu/ir/QualtricsSurveySoftware.html or the Office of Institutional Research-I cannot help them with Qualtrics or create their surveys for them. Please let me know if you would like more information about the administrator account privileges. 
